

Thursday 5th March 2020.

Dear Parents,

It has been announced by the Ministry of Education that all nurseries, schools, colleges and universities need to close for the next four weeks (which would take us to the end of term).

This means that we are sending out information along with this letter regarding distance learning (online learning) for our pupils to start from Sunday 22nd March. We will be using the following online platforms for our pupils:

➤ Pre – K to Grade 2 **Seesaw learning**

Grade 3 to Grade 5 Google classroom

We need your support with this to help us ensure your children are completing online tasks EVERY DAY.

If our pupils do nothing for the next four weeks they will really fall behind with their progress, learning and attainment. It is vital you ensure your child is completing tasks every day. They should receive tasks to do in English, maths, science, social studies, Arabic, Islamic and Arabic social studies every week. We also hope to post activities for children to do in music, art and PE.

Each day, your child's teachers will post videos, PowerPoint presentations and worksheets online for your child to complete. We will monitor how much work they do and how often they go online to complete tasks.

Our teachers will be able to mark the work online and give feedback to your children to help them make progress. If we find that pupils are not doing any work online we will contact you to let you know. Again, please support up by ensuring your child completes his/her tasks.

Today, we will send home an envelope with your child's log in details for seesaw or Google classroom, there will also be a guide on how to log in and start working online. Please can you or a family member help your child log in and if you can also work with them a few times when they first start completing tasks, you can help them understand how to work online to do their work.

If you have any problems or need support you can contact the school through Miss Nancy by email nancy.hanna@rakacademy.org or you can post a message to your class teacher or me using Class Dojo.

Thank you

Andrew Lewis Head of School



















أولياء الأمور الأعزاء

أعلنت وزارة التربية والتعليم أن جميع مدارس وجامعات وحضانات الدولة ستغلق أبوابها وذلك خلال الأسابيع الأربعة المقبلة. لهذا سوف نمدكم ببعض المعلومات عن كيفية "التعلم عن بعد" لأبنائنا عبر الإنترنت خلال الفترة القادمة وذلك ابتداءً من يوم الأحد الموافق 22 مارس.

سوف نستخدم نوعين من منصات التعلم عبر الإنترنت:

A من الحضانة وحتى الصف الثاني الابتدائي Seesaw learning

Google classroom من الصف الثالث وحتى الصف الخامس

وهذا بالطبع لن ينجح إلا بدعمكم لنا من خلال التأكد من أن أبنائكم قد أكملوا ما طلب منهم عبر الإنترنت كل يوم.

وإن لم يقم أبناننا بهذا على نحو يومي سوف يعيق تقدمهم وتحصيلهم الدراسي ، لذا يجب التأكد من أن جميع المناهج الدراسية تم إعطائها كل يوم على

- اللغة الإنجليزية
 - الر باضبات
- الدراسات الاجتماعية العربية والانجليزية
 - العلوم
 - التربية الإسلامية
 - اللغة العربية

ونأمل أن نقوم بنشر بعض الأنشطة عن التربية الرياضية والموسيقي والرسم أيضاً.

سوف يقوم المعلمون كل يوم بنشر مقاطع فيديو وعروض بوربوينت وأوراق عمل ، وسوف نقوم بمراقبة عدد المرات ولوج الطفل إلى الإنترنت وإكمال المهام المطلوبة منه

سيتمكن المعلمون من تمييز عمل كل تلميذ عن طريق وضع علامات له وارسال بعض الملاحظات إذا كان يحتاج ، وإذا لوحظ أنه لا يدخل ويتابع سنقوم بالإتصال لإعلامكم ، لذا يرجى متابعتهم في إنجاز المطلوب منهم.

سوف نرسل اليوم الخميس مظروف به دليل عن كيفية التسجيل لطفلك واستخدام هذه المنصات سواء كانت google classroom ،seesaw . يرجى مساعدة الطفل في البداية في تسجيل الدخول وانجاز بعض المهام حتى يستطيع الفهم والعمل بعدد ذلك بمفرده .

أما إذا كان لديك أي استفسار أو تحتاج لدعم ، يرجى التواصل مع نانسي حنا عن طريق البريد الاليكتروني nancy.hanna@rakacademy.org أو عن طريق ارسال رسالة إلى معلم الصف مباشرة من خلال كلاس دوجو.

نشكر دعمكم المستمر

أندرو لويس مدير المدرسة















